Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOI Act) / Environmental information Regulations 2004 (EIRs) – Insurance policies / 5G
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds some of the information requested.
You asked for:
Copies of all commercial Leicester Council public liability insurance policy certificates with what is covered, policy numbers, providers and underwriters held by Leicester Council. In particular, make sure anything regarding 'pollution liability', 'policy enhancement' and 'schedules of exclusions' documents in relation to the commercial public liability insurance policy held by Leicester Council.

Copies of the 'certificate of indemnity' from Leicester Council that may include the public insurance provider and underwriters, confirming that any injuries, damages or adverse health effects directly or indirectly arising out of, resulting from or contributed to by electromagnetic fields, electromagnetic radiation, electromagnetism, radio waves or noise, wireless RF radiation, microwave radiation, non-ionising radiation emitting devices and equipment.
Answer: 

The Council has been subject to several similar or matching requests about 5G / insurance policies from individuals who appear to be part of a campaign, with many requesters using a template letter. The Council has uploaded some of its previous responses to its FOI disclosure log. The Council does not have to respond to your request if the information is already available elsewhere (section 21 of the FOI Act). This response is therefore a refusal notice under s17 of the FOI Act. Future requests relating to this matter may be considered under s14 (Vexatious) due to the increasing burden on the Council in answering these repeated campaign letters.

Responses relating to Insurance policies / 5G can be found here: https://directory.leicester.gov.uk/foi-directory/?q=5G&rd=&ds=&rs=

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


